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Committee: 
Board of Public Works 

Date: 
6/4/2020 

Common Council Item Number: 
ID #20-0653 

Date: 
6/16/2020 

Submitted By: 
Fred Abadi, Director of Public Works 

City Administrator Approval: 
Kevin Lahner, City Administrator   KL 

Finance Department Review: 
Diane M. Gard, Finance Director  RA 

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney   BER 

Subject:  
Review and act on the two-party State Municipal Agreement between the City of Waukesha and the Wisconsin 
Department of Transportation for the Multimodal Local Supplement (MLS) grant for the reconstruction of N. 
Prairie Avenue between W. St. Paul Avenue and W. College Avenue. 

 
Details:  
In 2019, the City applied for grant funding for the reconstruction of N. Prairie Avenue from W. St. Paul Avenue 
to College Avenue as part of the Wisconsin Department of Transportation Multimodal Local Supplement (MLS) 
program. In 2020, the City received approval to enter a State Municipal Agreement (SMA) for construction 
reimbursement for this project for an amount not to exceed $1,000,000.00, which is the maximum amount of 
money awarded for this program. The construction of Prairie Avenue project is planned to occur in 2021 
pending approval of the 2021 Community Investment Program (CIP). 
 
In total over 1,600 applications (four from the City of Waukesha) applied for the MLS grant.  In total 84 towns, 
34 cities and 34 villages received funding ranging from $50,000.00 to $1,000,000.00. 

 
Options & Alternatives: 
N/A 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The reimbursement received from the MLS grant will be put in: 
2004-42582 - $1,000,000.00 

 
Executive Recommendation: 
Recommend approval of the two-party State Municipal Agreement between the City of Waukesha and the 
Wisconsin Department of Transportation for the reconstruction of N. Prairie Avenue. 

 


